
North Texas Crime Prevention Association 
Membership Meeting 
December 17, 2015 

 
General Membership Meeting- Annual Holiday Luncheon held at Babe’s, 1006 West 
Main Street, Carrollton, TX 75006 

President Antonia Rodriguez welcomed everyone to the NTCPA Holiday Luncheon 
which began at 11:30 a.m. Following the meal, she asked that each table introduce their 
guests.  

The following awards were presented: 

George Clark- Outstanding citizen award for Crime Prevention 

Officer Baba Abu- Outstanding Crime Prevention Officer 

Officer Scott Voigt- Presidential Award 

NTCPA Board Member Awards for Service 

Ron Cook- NTCPA Sergeant at Arms 

Officer Chris McCaslin- Treasurer 

Deputy Leslie Willingham- Secretary 

Officer Lita Snellgrove- 1st Vice President 

Officer Scott Voigt- Former President 

Antonia Rodriguez- President 

Captain Mark Brazelton- 3rd Vice President (not present) 

James Long- Lifetime Service in Crime Prevention (not present) 

 

Antonia Rodriguez thanked those who donated their services or provided raffle items for 
the event: John Schale from Absolute Software, Harry Kalenberg from Gray Door, and 
Charley Smith from Lucas Knife and Hobby. 
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